bership will be informed about significant action as it is contemplated and as it is accomplished.

Donna Earley informed the Board about this summer's annual meeting plans; more information will follow. As always, awards will be presented at the awards banquet, but each will be brief. There was discussion about making the PEP and CEC presentations available to all members. The recommendations included video tape and/or printed material. Despite possibly difficult logistics, making this material available to the entire membership is the Society's responsibility. As Bob Quillen said, copies should be available not only to members who cannot attend, but also to those who attend the session but find an inadequate number of copies available. Although the members requesting the service would need to pay for the materials, the cost could be kept ALARA. Many formats were discussed following the Board meeting. I certainly hope this can be accomplished.

The Board also announced the election results for new officers who will be installed during the annual meeting:

> President-Elect: Secretary:

Francis X. Masse Paul G. Voilleque

Board of Directors: Darrell R. Fisher

Richard E. Tookey Milton E. McLain

Much more action was taken, but I can devote no more space at this time. A more formal report from the secretary, Jim Berger, may be provided later.

## **Chapter Council Meeting**

Donna Early recommended that the Society hire professional meeting planners. Our meetings have grown so large that numerous volunteers, neophytes generally, and a few experienced chapter members can no longer complete the myriad tasks properly without undue hardship and extensive time. Four chapters indicated that they have held training sessions with science teachers that have been fun and have developed much interest. I asked for articles describing what they have done and how they have done it, both successfully and unsuccessfully. I will print those that I receive. Bruce Church announced that training funds have been made available from DOE and that those interested should contact the closest DOE field office.

## Congratulations One and All

Kristi Jacobs

The American Board of Health Physics is pleased to announce that the following individuals have successfully met the requirements of the Board and are designated as Certified Health Physicists.

Allen, Richard A. Boerner, Alex J. Bovino, Michael J. Brackett, Elizabeth M. Chen, Shih-Yew Cooper, Terry L. DiCello, David C.

Matheny, Michael McLaughlin, David A. Mis, Frederic J. Nichols, Michael C. Palmer, Arthur J. Phillips, William G. Poliziani, Joseph F.

Duncan, Fred L. Fauver, David N. Galanek, Mitchell S. Gowdy, Gregory M. Green, Steven W. Halsey, Roger L. Hotte, Eileen Huntzinger, Calvin J. Ipe, Nisy E. Kahn, Roman Landahl, Susan R. Langille, Elizabeth A. LaVoy, Thomas R. Lazo, Edward Lewis, Mark M.

Pryor, Kathryn M. Razor, John E. Reimer, Eugene T. Reindl, Charles F. Ring, Joseph P. Robovsky, Joel L. Sample, James S. Schofield, R. Scott Schult, Douglas Shingleton, Kathleen L. Smith, Gregory D. Solini, John A. Sturchio, Glen M. Weaver, Adam S. Zlotnicki, Joseph M.

In addition, the Board is pleased to announce that the following individuals have passed Part I of the certification examination.

Allen, Douglas L. Baumann, Brian L. Bogue, Elizabeth A. Brosey, Barry H. Coleman, Charles E. Daxon, Eric G. DeForest, William W. Farrell, Richard P. Ferguson, Stacey A. Fisher, Brian M. Geary, Lynne Haes, Donald L. Harris, Nancy L. Holtzman, Richard B. Hotte, Eileen Hui, Tsz-Yik Huntzinger, Calvin J. James, William R. Jensen, Craig E. Jones, Paul Henry Kenny, Mary M. Kothari, Brajesh K. Krueger, David J. Lambert, Michael W.

Lazo, Edward

May, Robert T.

McMahan, Kimberly L. Miller, Mitzi G. Mulvihill, Robert T. Nesbitt, Charles D. Neuschaefer, E. Karl Newman, Harry J. Nicholson, Nora A. Petelka, M. Frank Phillips, William G. Pugh, Catherine L. Reider, Barbara L. Russell, John Robert Salasky, Mark R. Schofield, R. Scott Smith, Ronald J. Smith, David C. Stein, Michael J. Stovall, Joan E. Takahashi, Joseph M. Tirpak, John G. Ullrich, Elizabeth Wannigman, David L. Whicker, Jeffrey J. Wu, Chuan-Fu Yoshizumi, Terry T. Zlotnicki, Joseph M.

## Important Notice for Medical Users

NRC has proposed amending its regulations to require licensees who use radioactive materials for medical purposes to establish and implement a quality-assurance program, with the objective of preventing errors in administration of the materials to patients. The Commission is also considering changes to its reporting and recordkeeping requirements related to medical uses of radioactive materials. The proposed amendments are intended to enhance patient safety, while allowing the flexibility necessary for proper medical care.

In an earlier proposed rule issued on October 2, 1989, the Commission proposed to require medical use licensees to implement a quality-assurance program consisting of specific quality-assurance procedures to prevent errors. However,